GENERAL HEADQUARTERS
SOUTHWEST PACIFIC AREA

September 17,1943

Dear General Rankin:

I'm enclosing a snapshot I made of a small group,
ineluding you,during one of your inspection visits here which I thought
might be interesting for your scrapbook...plus a clipping.

I know that the Signal Corps photographers photos
made during your swing around the circuit also include you a number
of times and suggest that you request some of the prints from the
Army Pictorial Service or the SignalCorps.

It was a pleasure to be in your company on some
of your visits and I sincerely hope you pay us another and longer vigit
in the not too far distant future.

With sincere regards,

S\

Colonel Lloyd Lehrbas
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